

DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL
NORTH CENTRAL AREA COMMITTEE
16th January 2023

Q.1 Question in the name of Councillor Jane Horgan Jones

“To ask the Area Manager to give me an outline history regarding the laneway behind Hollybrook Grove, Clontarf when the right of way was extinguished.

This laneway appears to be controlled by a Residents Association and residents whose properties back onto the laneway are having difficulty accessing it even though their own properties border it.

Can the manager give these residents any advice as access to this laneway seems to have become a "closed shop" and it is padlocked by a small number of residents. Are there any precedents for this kind of thing or any general information that might be useful for this resident”

Q.2 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons

“To ask the Area Manager for an update on the housing case of **(details supplied)**”

Q.3 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons

“To ask the Area Manager for an update on the extension required to **(details supplied)** the mother of a child with additional needs”

Q.4 Question in the name of Councillor John Lyons

“To ask the Area Manager to request a clean-up of the laneway between Belcamp Crescent and Darndale Park”

Q.5 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon

“To ask the Area Manager to ensure that the seven entrances to the open space at **(details supplied)** have kissing gates installed to prevent these motor bikes entering the open space”

Q.6 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange to install traffic light at **(details supplied)** as exiting is proving very difficult and unsafe with the recently installed bollards and with drivers indicating a left turn but passing the junction”

Q.7 Question in the name of Councillor Tom Brabazon

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange to have Grange Road from the county boundary through Donaghmede to Kilbarrack through to Clarehall Avenue, and all of the Malahide road from the County Boundary to Coolock Village litter picked on both

sides. It is currently an absolute disgrace and measures need to be put in place to prevent recurrent littering on these main roads”

Q.8 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to explain why the objective/intention of building a roadway from the Clonshaugh Industrial estate out onto the Cloughran/R139 roundabout in the Dublin City Development Plan 2016 - 2027 was removed - who decided to remove it? Why was this decision made? /what was the rationale? /what had changed between Development Plans to warrant its removal? and, given that several motions were passed at the North Central Area Committee in the last 6 years seeking that the building of this road be explored so as to ease the traffic congestion on the Oscar Trainor Rd, why the Committee were not made aware of the intention to remove this objective/intention? (See photo attached of road)”

Q.9 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange to get the Double Yellow Lines re-marked on both sides of the corner at **(details supplied)**”

Q.10 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for the gullies to be cleaned on at **(details supplied)**”

Q.11 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following questions in relation to cycle lane at **(details supplied)**”

Q.12 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager consult with local businesses along this small stretch at **(details supplied)** with a view to creating a one way system and better traffic management”

Q.13 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for cycle parking on the median beside **(details supplied)**”

Q.14 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for a barrier to be placed at each end of the path that crosses the green at **(details supplied)**”

Q.15 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to provide an update on the enhancements to **(details supplied)** as per the walkabout with local Councillors in 2020”

Q.16 Question in the name of Councillor Naoise O’Muirí

“To ask the Area Manager to formulate a plan to replace trees either removed or lost to disease/decay in the Ennafort estate over the last 10 years”

Q.17 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker

“To ask the Area Manager can the council prune the large trees at the end of the cul-de-sac at **(details supplied)**”

Q.18 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker

“To ask the Area Manager do the council intend to carry out any works on the tree outside **(details supplied)** which residents believe to have been diseased for the last four years”

Q.19 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker

“To ask the Area Manager can the Council install a small playground in Rockfield Park”

Q.20 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker

“To ask the Area Manager can a safe four way pedestrian crossing be provided at the junction of Grace Park Road / Collins Avenue”

Q.21 Question in the name of Councillor Catherine Stocker

“To ask the Area Manager can the tree that was knocked down on Mount Olive Road near the corner with Mount Olive Park be replaced”

Q.22 Question in the name of Councillor Alison Gilliland

“To ask the Area Manager to arrange for the installation of a bin at the bus stop on **(details supplied)** as previously committed to by the North Central Office last autumn”

Q.23 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell

“To ask the Area Manager to organise a community presentation of the proposed part 8 for St Anne’s Park (Red Stables, changing places, kiosk at car park, sculpture, overflow car park and new exit, landscaping etc). I’m aware this will be going to public consultation but would be appreciated to have a community presentation beforehand please”

Q.24 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell

“To ask the Area Manager to organise the reinstatement of the broken glass in The tram shelter along Clontarf Road please. This has been broken for quite some time”

Q.25 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell

“To ask the Area Manager to report on the house in St Anne’s Park at James Larkin Road please. The report to include the shed in the front garden and whether or not that is a temporary structure requiring planning permission”

Q.26 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell

“To ask the Area Manager whether or not the new proposed sculpture in St Anne’s Park needs planning permission”

Q.27 Question in the name of Councillor Damian O’Farrell

“To ask the Area Manager to report on the light pole that was knocked over / removed on Philipsburgh Ave (opposite Spar Shop) please. Can the replacement be similar please”

Q.28 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding rubbish at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.29 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following planning application at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter. Can I be supplied with details of the planning application”

Q.30 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding crossing at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.31 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding discretionary funding **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.32 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding cleaning at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter. How much has been set aside to clean this road and can the expenditure be spread throughout the year as the road constantly suffers from fly tipping”

Q.33 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding a playground at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter. Is there any proposal to place a playground in the green park in this estate or outdoor gym equipment”

Q.34 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following **(details supplied)** regarding Roads and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.35 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager for a report re: fire station at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.36 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager if there is plans to do up the empty apartments at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.37 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding housing at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.38 Question in the name of Councillor Declan Flanagan

“To ask the Area Manager to respond to the following regarding Recycling centre at **(details supplied)** and if he will make a statement on the matter”

Q.39 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe

“To ask the Area Manager if a full yellow box can be installed to cover both southbound lanes outside the entrance to Griffith Downs on the Swords Road as drivers have great difficulty in entering or exiting this estate”.

Q.40 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe

“To ask the Area Manager if a disabled parking space can be provided at a location **(details supplied)**”.

Q.41 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe

“To ask the Area Manager to repair damaged caused to wall of private residence at **(details attached)**”

Q.42 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe

“To ask the Area Manager that weeds be removed and litter swept from **(details supplied)**”

Q.43 Question in the name of Councillor Patricia Roe

“To ask the Area Manager to have compacted leaves cleared from **(details supplied)**”.

Q.44 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding Traffic Summit – Oscar Traynor Road and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.45 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding LAP (**Details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.46 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding public toilets (**details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.47 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding discretionary funding (**details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.48 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding roundabout (**Details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.49 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding Road (**details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.50 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to respond to the following regarding Clongriffin (**details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.52 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager for an update re: resurfacing of a road (**details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.53 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager regarding development plan (**details supplied**) and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.54 Question in the name of Councillor Terence Flanagan

“To ask the Manager to provide an up to date report re: (**details supplied**) and its future and if he will make a statement on the matter”.

Q.55 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager to refer to previous requests from tenant at (**details supplied**) and say if he will now agree to provide

- (a) New back door and or
- (b) Double lock of back door

All other dwellings in the block (build in 1976) have double locks and this is the only dwelling without one”

Q.56 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager In relation to the Griffith Avenue cycleway, can the manager please,

- a. give an update on expenditure to date on the project,
- b. advise on how many, if any, accidents have occurred since the new layout/installation of the cycle lanes
- c. say when the grass verges will be reinstated as promised
- d. say when the trees removed will be replaced

and if a statement can be made on the matter”

Q.57 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager in relation to reply received to my question at the December Area Committee meeting, in relation to (**details supplied**), can the manager please say if, in relation to tree preservation orders;”

Q.58 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager to please refer to email at **(details supplied)** regarding vehicular access and respond”

Q.59 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager to please refer to 2 emails at **(details supplied)** (received following my continued representations on behalf of this tenant who is distraught at the increase in his rent), and respond. Question 39 of October 2022 Area Committee refers”

Q.60 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager in relation to housing situation as per **(details supplied)**, now say what assistance can be provided as my constituent remains very concerned about her son”

Q.61 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager in relation to the proposed extinguishment of the public right of way as per **(details supplied a)** can the manager give me an update on same, say if submission from **(details supplied b)** has been considered and if an explanation of extinguishments of public rights of way can be provided and how residents are consulted”

Q.62 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager please, in relation to parking of vehicles in Marino, and email at **(details supplied)**, say what action/plans can be put in place to

- (a) Alleviate/make it less difficult for residents to park outside their own homes and
- (b) Give an update on traffic calming management in the entire Marino Estate”

Q.63 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager in relation to Road at **(details (a) supplied)** say
(i) If he can arrange a road name for same and
(ii) If he can remove/relocate big belly bin (as per photograph attached) to **(details (b) supplied)**”

Q.64 Question in the name of Councillor Deirdre Heney

“To ask the Area Manager in relation to traffic issues at **(details supplied)**, say if he can be of assistance”